
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 

Report of Rule Violation 

              In accordance with 20 CSR 4240-23.030(6)(D), Ameren Missouri reports that due to a 

software problem that went unnoticed, property owners were not provided the notification of 

planned vegetation management as required by 20 CSR 4240-23.030(7) for the period from May 

5, 2021 to October 12, 2021.  The software problem was discovered on October 12, 2021, and was 

swiftly resolved.  All property owners are now receiving the required notice.  For any property 

owners who had not received a notice under 20 CSR 4240-23.030(7) due to the software problem, 

and upon whose property planned vegetation management had not yet commenced, Ameren 

Missouri provided notice of the planned vegetation management via direct mailing.     

 

Respectfully submitted,  

/s/Jermaine Grubbs___________ 
   Jermaine Grubbs, # 68970  

Corporate Counsel 
P.O. Box 66149, MC 1310 
St. Louis, MO 63166-6149 
(314) 554-2041 (phone) 
(314) 554-4014 (fax) 
AmerenMOService@ameren.com 

 
Attorneys for Union Electric Company 
d/b/a Ameren Missouri 

 
 
 
 


